Board of County Commissioners Meeting

Tuesday, October 26, 1971

Present: Mr. George R. Aud, President

Mr. J. Wilmer Bowles, Commissioner Mr. J. S. Guy, Jr., Commissioner

Mr. Robert E. Wigginton, County Attorney
Mr. Paul R. Raley, Administrative Officer
Mrs. Judith D. Bowles, Secretary (Recording)

Miss Christy Selph, The Beacon Mr. Jack Kershaw, The Enterprise

The meeting was called to order at 10:00 A. M.

The minutes of October 5, 1971 were read and approved.

Vouchers 673 through 709 were signed by Mr. George R. Aud, President of the Board.

Bills Approved

Board of Liquor Licenses
Membership Dues \$ 15.00

Tri-County Council
Annual Appropriation 9000.00

Mr. J. O. Hills
County road paving adjacent
to Hills Trailer Court 825.00

Labor Relations Meeting

Mr. Paul R. Raley, Administrative Officer, and Mr. B. Harris Sterling, Director, Finance Office, are to attend a Labor Relations meeting held on Saturday, November 13, 1971.

Blair Estate

Mr. Joseph E. Bell, II, requested the County Commissioners to reimburse him \$120.00, which he paid, having miscalculated for stamps on the Blair Estate Deed.

The County Commissioners unanimously approved the refund of \$120,00 to be given to Attorney Bell.

Greenview Knolls Civic Association

The secretary read a letter to the County Commissioners received from the Greenview Knolls Civic Association requesting information on the Watershed project as to the access road, camp sites, loss of tax revenues to the county, etc.

Mr. Aud suggested that the secretary write to Greenview Knolls Civic Association thanking them for their letter and advising them that as soon as we confirm certain information from Mr. Spencer Ellis, Director of Forest and Parks, we would be in a position to answer their letter.

Mr. Guy and Mr. Bowles concurred.

Trash Collection at Wharves

Mr. Guy stated that trash collection had been discontinued at Maddox and Captain Sam's and he felt that this should be continued at all the wharves.

Mr. Aud instructed the secretary to send a letter to McLeod, Walter Wise and Buddy Thompson asking them for a price for trash pick-up on a bi-weekly basis.

ROADS MEETING

Present: Mr. Douglas Bond

Mr. August Wagener

Hermanville Road

Place a sign at both entrances of the road, "Travel at your own risk."

St. Andrews Church Road

Mr. Wagener stated that Reverend Anderson is going to give the County a right-of-way on St. Andrews Church Road. He also stated that he has been in touch with Mr. Wilkenson and Mr. Tate of the State Highway Administration with reference to the same.

Mr. Aud remarked that there would be a problem as far as the trailer park is concerned due to the fact that half of the lots would be lost because of the right-of-way.

Easement along Railroad Tracks from Peggs Lane to Millstone Landing Road

Mr. Aud stated that if we took up the railroad ties, we should put them out on bid. Mr. Guy stated that he felt that we should remove the ties, instead of the Metropolitan Commission. Mr. Robert Wigginton, the County Attorney, stated that a grader would have to be run over the area after the ties are taken up.

Mr. Guy added that the Bay District needed this tract as a bicycle path along this area.

Mr. Aud advised Mr. Wagener to write specifications and advertise bids for removal of the railroad ties from Peggs Lane to St. Andrews Church Road.

White Neck Creek

Mr. Wagener presented the County Commissioners with plans for the additional six (6) feet at the public pier and stated that he also received approval from Chesapeake Bay Affairs. In addition he had the specifications available for bid.

Mr. Aud advised Mr. Wagener to go ahead and advertise for bids this week.

Fence - Clement's Landfill

Mr. Wagener stated that Mr. J. Dennis Raley, Jr. had to have the fence installed around the landfill by November 10, 1971. Mr. Wagener stated that he had received a bid from Long's Fence Company, but that he was still waiting for a price from Sears and Roebuck.

The minutes of October 12, 1971 were also read and approved.

The meeting adjourned at 2:00 P. M.

Approved,

George R. Aud President